

MINTHIS HILLS GOLF CLUB
MINUTES OF THE MEETING
HELD ON MONDAY 5th JUNE 2017

Present:	Bob Windsor (BW)	Captain
	Brian Hamilton (BH)	Vice-Captain
	Peter Taylor (PT)	Socials Secretary
	Graeme Nichol (GN)	Competitions Secretary
	Roy Peach (RP)	Greens
	Joke Alexandrou (JO)	MHGC
	Bev Mitchell (BM)	Treasurer
	David McKibben (DM)	Head Professional

1. Apologies:

Apologies were received from: Chris Furneaux (CF).

2. Previous `Minutes:

The Minutes of the previous meeting held on Monday 1st May were read and approved.

3. Matters Arising:

BW informed the Meeting that he had written to a Member informing him that as a result of not showing up he would not be allowed to play in the next event.

4. Competitions:

- (a) BW said that the team to play in the fixture with ELEA will be selected in the next day or so.
- (b) BW said that he was concerned about the lack of numbers for 'presentations' and proposed that one competition each month should be a 'Shotgun Start' BM said that the processing of cards quickly and correctly would prove difficult in addition to requiring extra bar staff to cope with the additional numbers in the bar.
- (c) BW suggested that unused vouchers from the 'Florida Scramble' could be used for a future competition.
- (d) GN outlined the fixtures for August and September and agreed dates with Committee.

5. Social Events:

- (a) BW introduced Sue l'Anson as the new Socials Secretary to replace PT who has resigned from the Committee.

- (b) PT thanked various people who had made contributions to Competition events.
- (c) PT would like to Thank

- Sheelagh Talbot for donating raffle books for social use
- Adam Boundy for donating 8 Packs of 12 balls for committee use as Prizes
- Andrios owner of Aristos Place Tavern Tsada village for taking over Stableford B Division from F&K Carwash who stopped trading
- All the winners up to June in B Division will receive a meal voucher from the new sponsor

(d) PT said that the 'Casino Night' will go ahead as planned.

6. Golf Course Matters:

- (a) BM and RP mentioned Out of Bounds markers at the back of the 6th green towards the Monastery.
- (b) RP said that the 'No Access' signage at the 18th was proving confusing.
- (c) RP said that there are very rough holes at the 100m position on 16th hole.
- (d) RP said that there is a root that needs removing between the 4th green and 5th tee which could prove dangerous.
- (e) RP said that the drain hole on left of the 2nd hole needs a grille attached.
- (f) RP said that a retaining block between the 12th and 13th needs replacing.
- (g) DM informed Committee that he would look into the items raised.

7. Financial Matters:

- (a) The May Accounts were presented and were approved.

8. AOB:

- (a) DM asked if any members could find time to help with the 'Junior Open' on 24th June it would be appreciated.
- (b) GN said that he had not received any results for the CGF Cup for circulation. DM said that it was on the CGF website.
- (c) GN asked when the Handicaps Committee would be meeting next. BW said that he would have a Meeting at the end of June.
- (d) PT suggested that the winners of the 'Bonus Ball' be announced on the website.
- (e) Captains Bonus Ball - Sue and Gwen sold 2 sheets selling 118 squares winning Number 52 -Winner sheet 1 Christine Silsby and Winner Sheet 2 Colin Clark
- (f) JA thanked PT for the work he has done for Social Events and 'sponsorships' and wished him well for the future.
- (g) BM said that the 'Honours Board' needs to be updated as it is seriously out of date. BW said that the matter is in hand.
- (h) BW said that Blevins Franks would be sponsoring the Xmas Competition on 6th December.
- (i) BW said that there would be an Inter-Club fixture with the Korineum GC at home on 6th July. Entry Sheet to be inserted in Competitions Folder. The return fixture has yet to be arranged but both fixtures would not be on a reciprocal basis

There being no other business the meeting closed at 2.10pm.

The date of next meeting is Monday 3rd July at 1.00pm.